
Working for a safer Southwark 

The Licensing Unit Metropolitan Police Service 

Floor 3 Licensing Office 

160 Tooley Street Southwark Police Station, 

London 

SE1 2QH 

323 Borough High Street, 

LONDON, 

SE1 1JL 

Tel:     020 7232 6756  

Email: SouthwarkLicensing@met.police.uk        

Our reference: MD/21/3167 /18 

Date: 12th July 2018 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Re:- Londoner Kebabs 23 Duke Street Hill SE1 2SW 

Police are in possession of an application from the above for a new premises licence 

863655. The application relates to late night refreshment only for a takeaway kebab and 

grill style premises. 

The application provides little detail as to the control measure regarding CCTV for the 

prevention of crime or disorder.  

The wording of each condition is important so it complies with home office guidance in 

being precise and enforceable. Some of the conditions have been offered but we would 

like to see the following wording. 

1. That a CCTV system be installed at the premises and be maintained in good

working order and be continually recording at all times the premises are in use

under the licence. The CCTV system must be capable of capturing a clear facial

image of every person who enters the premises.

2. That all CCTV footage shall be kept for a period of thirty one (31) days and shall,

upon request, be made immediately available to Officers of the Police and the

Council.

3. A staff member who is able to operate the CCTV system shall be present at all

times that, they are open to the public.

4. An incident log (whether written or electronic form) shall be maintained and kept

for not less than 6 months.

APPENDIX B



Working for a safer Southwark 

The Following is submitted for your consideration, and we would welcome the 

opportunity to conciliate should the need arise. 

Yours Sincerely 

PC Ian Clements 362MD 

Licensing Officer  

Southwark Police Licensing Unit 



MEMO:  Licensing Unit 

To Licensing Unit Date 12 July 2018 

Copies 

From Jayne Tear Telephone 020 7525 0396 Fax 

Email jayne.tear@southwark.gov.uk 

Subject Re: Londoner Kebabs, Arch 975, 23 Duke Street Hill, London, SE1 2SW 

– Application for a premises licence

I write with regards to the above application for a premises licence submitted Londoner Kebabs 
Limited under the Licensing Act 2003, which seeks to add the following licensable activities: 

• Late night refreshment (indoors) on Sunday to Tuesday from 23:00 to 01:00 the following day;
Wednesday and Thursday from 23:00 to 03:00 the following day and on Friday and Saturday from
23:00 to 05:00 the following day

• Overall opening times shall be on Sunday to Tuesday from 12:00 to 01:00 the following day;
Wednesday and Thursday from 12:00 to 03:00 the following day and on Friday and Saturday from
12:00 to 05:00 the following day

The premises is described as ‘Small A3 Unit specialising in takeaway of wraps, kebabs, grilled 
chicken, burgers and soft drinks’.  

My representation is based on the Southwark Statement of Licensing policy 2016 – 2020 and relates 
to the licensing objectives for the prevention of crime and disorder and the prevention of public 
nuisance and the protection of children from harm. 

The premises is situated in the Bankside, Borough, London Bridge Strategic Cultural & Bankside and 
Borough District Town Centre Area and also falls within the Borough and Bankside CIP Area.  

Under the Southwark Statement of Licensing Policy 2016 - 2020 the Local CIP applies to night clubs, 
public houses & bars, restaurants & cafes, off-licences, supermarkets, convenience stores and 
similar premises and the appropriate closing times for take-away establishments in this area on 
Sunday to Thursday is 00:00 hours and for Friday and Saturday is 01:00 hours 

Section six of the policy (from page 32) deals with Southwark’s local cumulative impact policies. This 
premises sits in the Borough and Bankside policy area as defined in paragraph 129 of the policy and, 
as an takeaway type premises falls into the class of premises in 130 of the policy.  

Therefore under 119 of the policy there is a rebuttable presumption that applications for new 
premises licenses that are likely to add to the existing cumulative impact will normally be refused or 
subject to certain limitations. In such circumstances, it is for the applicant to demonstrate that the 
application will not, if granted, further contribute to the negative local cumulative impact on any one 
or more of the licensing objectives. 



The applicant has not addressed the presumption to refuse this application within the operating 
schedule. I would recommend refusal of this application unless the applicant can demonstrate that the 
premises will not contributing to crime and disorder and public nuisance within the policy area.  

Further to this the application has not adequately addressed any of the licensing objectives. I ask the 
applicant to provide an operating schedule that addresses the licensing objectives and I may submit 
further comments once this information is provided. 

Due to the limited information provided with the application I ask the applicant to provide the following 
information: 

• A written dispersal policy (to be conditioned)

Furthermore the opening hours applied for are in excess of what it deemed appropriate for this area 
within the statement of licensing policy and to promote the licensing objectives I ask the applicant to 
consider reducing the hours applied for to be in line with the licensing policy and to bring the 
licensable activity in line as follows: 

• Premises to close on Sunday to Thursday at 00:00 hours and for Friday and Saturday at 01:00
hours.

• Late night refreshment to cease on Sunday to Thursday at 00:00 hours and for Friday and
Saturday at 01:00 hours

I therefore submit this representation and welcome any discussion with the applicant 

Southwark’s Statement of Licensing Policy 2016 – 2020 can be found on the following link: 
http://lbs-mapweb-01:9080/connect/Includes/APPIMA/SSOLP1620.pdf 

Jayne Tear 
Principal Licensing officer 
In the capacity of the Licensing Responsible Authority 



From: Sharpe, Carolyn On Behalf Of Public Health Licensing 

Sent: Thursday, July 12, 2018 11:44 AM 

To: Regen, Licensing 

Cc: Public Health Licensing 

Subject: RE: Consultation - New Premises Licence, 23 Duke Street Hill 

To whom it may concern: 

Re: 23 Duke Street Hill, London SE1 2SW 

On behalf of the Director of Health and Wellbeing (incorporating the role of Director of Public 
Health) for Southwark (a responsible authority under the Licensing Act 2003) I wish to make 

representation in respect of the above. 

This representation is made in respect of the following licensing objective(s): 

 The prevention of crime and disorder
 Prevention of public nuisance

 Public safety

General Comments 

The applicant requests a new licence for the sale of late night refreshment until 01:00 
Sundays to Tuesdays, 03:00 Wednesdays to Thursdays, 05:00 Fridays to Saturdays. 

This premises is located within the Borough Bankside Cumulative Impact Policy area and in 
my opinion the applicant has not adequately rebutted the presumption that this premises will 
contribute to the cumulative impact of alcohol-related harm in the local area. The applicant 
has offered no explanation as to how they intend to promote the licensing objectives, nor 
have they given consideration to their location within a CIP area.  

The Borough Bankside CIP is a hotspot for alcohol-related crime, violence and disorder – as 
evidenced by the attached report. Furthermore, research indicates that late night food 
takeaways can generate crime and disorder due to large numbers of intoxicated individuals 
congregating in and around the venue. Research recently undertaken by the public health 
team; T.Boshari, C.Sharpe (Public Health Policy Officers) and R. Pinder (Consultant in 
Public Health) indicates that each late night licensed takeaway in Southwark is associated 
with a 1.3% increase in alcohol-related violence. This research is currently awaiting 
academic publication.  

Recommendations 

 I recommend a closing time and end time for licensable activities of 00:00 Sunday to
Thursday and 01:00 on Fridays and Saturdays as per Southwark’s Statement of
Licensing Policy

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Yours sincerely, 

Carolyn Sharpe  
on behalf of Professor Kevin Fenton, Director of Health and Wellbeing (incorporating the role 

of Director of Public Health) 



Carolyn Sharpe | carolyn.sharpe@southwark.gov.uk | 02075250025 |   
Public Health Policy Officer (People & Health Intelligence), London Borough of Southw ark, 160 Tooley Street, London SE1 

2QH 

Please note that I will be leaving the organisation soon. My last day will be 13th July 2018. For all 
licensing related queries after this date, please contact my colleague Leidon 
Shapo  Leidon.Shapo@southwark.gov.uk  

mailto:carolyn.sharpe@southwark.gov.uk
mailto:Leidon.Shapo@southwark.gov.uk













